
W. H. A. L. E. 

We Have A Little Emergency

Presentation by Lourdes Hospital Auxiliary

May 7, 2010, at Conklin Fire Station #1, following the regular
monthly meeting 

At the May 7, 2010, meeting of the Broome County Firefighters’ Association, the Lourdes

Hospital Auxiliary will do a presentation on W.H.A.L.E.  - “We Have A Little Emergency” Program

at the end of the monthly business meeting.  The meeting starts at 7:30 pm and refreshments

are at 7 pm.     Anyone interested is invited to attend.  

Motor vehicle crashes are the leading cause of death for the age group 2 to 14 years old (based

on 2004 figures, which are the latest mortality data currently available from the National Center

for Health Statistics). Children may be riding in a vehicle with parents, grandparents, daycare

providers or others. In an accident, if the adult in the vehicle is seriously injured or unable to

talk, those responding to the emergency have no easy way of identifying the child. The

W.H.A.L.E.™ Program is intended to give parents (or other caregivers) the voice and tools to

help emergency rescue efforts go more smoothly.

W.H.A.L.E.™ stands for “We Have A Little Emergency.” This car seat safety program was

developed by Connie Day, a caregiver from Virginia. In the event of an automobile accident that

incapacitates the adult driver and passengers, rescue personnel will have a difficult time

identifying children riding in car safety seats. In some situations, these adults may not be

related to the child passenger; therefore, conventional means of obtaining information will be

useless. In these cases, W.H.A.L.E.™ can make a significant difference.

Most laws require that all youngsters under 4 years of age or up to 40 pounds must be seated

and harnessed in an approved child safety seat when riding in a car. Now that same child safety

seat can provide vital information about its young occupant in the unfortunate event that the

driver of the car is incapacitated in a car accident. W.H.A.L.E.™ stickers are placed on both rear

side windows of the car and on both sides of the child safety seat so that emergency personnel

will know immediately that there is vital information pertaining to the child on the back of the

car seat. The W.H.A.L.E.™ car sticker contains the child's name, medical history, names and

telephone numbers of two guardians and up to three other emergency names and telephone

numbers.

1. The program consists of three parts:

1. An Information Label is attached to the back of the car seat, which provides important

information about the child, such as name, date of birth, medical history and who to contact in

case of emergency. The label is placed on the back of the car seat where it is not visible from

outside the vehicle. This ensures the privacy of this personal information.

2. Two W.H.A.L.E™ Car Seat Stickers are attached to the sides of the seat.

3. Two W.H.A.L.E™ Vehicle Stickers are attached to the rear/side windows of the vehicle. Each

of these stickers depicts the W.H.A.L.E™ logo and will alert emergency personnel that the

occupants participate in the program.

If you would like more information on this program please attend our meeting on May 7, at

Conklin fire station #1.  


